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The Pioneer Police Department is committed to providing exceptional law enforcement
services to the Village of Pioneer. The welfare and safety of our residents and visitors is
our primary mission. We have adopted a community engagement program to ensure we
maintain the highest standards within our agency. In doing so, we do understand that
citizens may believe the conduct, behavior, or actions of one or more officers may not
reach the standards and professionalism we are trying to achieve.

In the event you believe an officer has not conducted himself/herself with the
appropriate standards our agency demands, you are entitled to complete a complaint
form so that such incidents can be fully investigated. Our internal investigations help to
ensure we are meeting not only our standards, but the community’s expectations. All
comments, concerns and /or complaints will be investigated fully under our
“Commitment to Standards” portion of our community engagement program.

In the event a citizen or visitor to our community choses to file a comments, concern or
complaint, forms can be obtained from the lobby of the police department 24 hours a
day, 7 days a week. They can also be obtained from the Village Administrative Building,
Monday through Friday from 8a — 4p. We kindly ask if you choose to complete a
comment/ complaint form, the following elements must be met:

1. Be as detailed about the incident as possible (IE: Date, time, location, officer(s) of
concern) and what behavior or actions you believe were unjust, inappropriate or not
professional.

2. Filing forms anonymously, while completely your right, will significantly delay
investigations in the event there are follow-up questions, or additional information is
needed from the assigned internal investigator to fully investigate the incident.

3. Once completed, please return the completed form exclusively to the Chief of Police.
Should the comments, concern or complaint involve the Chief of Police, please provide
the completed form to the Village of Pioneer Mayor. The matter will be investigated
immediately

“Setting the Standard in Law Enforcement”



